
Keep reading! This is just page 1 of our Weekly Newsletter! 

Sincerely,
Mr. Eric

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL, MR. ERIC
As you know, mother nature has been really finicky this year. We have had a ton of delayed starts,
snow cancellations, and even a fire/smoke cancellation this year. We did a deep dive into our minutes
as required by the State Department of Education and found that, despite all of the missed school,
our Adolescent Program (7-8 grades) was the only level where we were short of the required number
of minutes required by state law. 

This week, the state approved our plan to make up those missing minutes. We will adjust the school
day for the Adolescent Program by adding 40 minutes to the day from May 8th through June 8th. The
pick up window for Adolescent students and their siblings will be from 3:40-3:50 (after Primary
dismissal).  Boundary Peak and Granite Peak advisory students will be picked up in Area 2/3 (please
enter the parking lot at the first (EAST) driveway and wrap on either side of the solar bay). Wheeler
Peak and Star Peak Advisories will be picked up in Area 4/5 (please enter the parking lot at the
second (WEST) driveway and wrap on either side of the solar bay.
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Ms. Laurel, our Communications Coordinator, will email all families affected by this plan in the next
few days to discuss the impact to each family. Happily, we will not have to extend the school year by
using contingency days, nor will we have to cancel our much-needed professional development early
release Wednesdays. We appreciate your understanding and patience with this process. Thank you for
your continued support of HDMS.



At HDMS, we continue to strive towards being a socially-
conscious and green community. With that being said, we
are beyond thrilled to be partnering with Great Full Gardens
and RootEd Gardens in adding a second modular
greenhouse to our property! Great Full Gardens has donated
a $5,000 grant towards the 192-square-foot structure which
will be maintained by our adolescent students. Our current
garden space is located on the north side of the Pyramid
building. The 1st-3rd grade students in the Candelaria
classroom have been growing all types of veggies in the
current modular greenhouse and overseeing the school
composting program- thank you, Ms. Kelly and Ms. Jazmine. 

FREE LUNCH & BREAKFAST PROGRAM
Our full breakfast and lunch menu can always be found at www.hdmsreno.com/school-lunch-breakfast/

A MESSAGE FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, MISS TAMMIE

Miss Tammie
tammie@hdmsreno.com

In addition, the HDMS Green Team will be hosting a “Spring Work Bee” on Saturday, May 20th from
9:00-12:00 so mark your calendars. Families can do their part by sending in reusable utensils, cups,
cloth napkins, and water bottles as well as packing healthy foods for snacks and/or lunches. Thank you
for doing your part in supporting the “green” core values of our school community. 

4/20/23: 5:30 PTO Meeting

4/21/23: 6:30-8:30 Elementary Adult + Child Dance

4/26/23: Two Hour Early Release

4/26/23: 5:00 HDMS Board Meeting

5/8/23: NEW Pick Up Window for Adolescent Program Begins

5/10/23: Two Hour Early Release

5/12/23: 4:30-6:30 Spring Mixer & Primary Fundraiser

5/18/23:  5:30 PTO Meeting

5/20/23: 9:00-12:00 Spring Work Bee

5/23/23: 5:00 Family Reading Night

5/24/23: Two Hour Early Release

5/24/23: 2:00-5:30 6th Grade Project Presentations

5/25/23: 4:00-7:30 6th Grade Project Presentations

5/29/23: No School - Memorial Day 

5/31/23: 5:00 HDMS Board Meeting

6/9/23: 1:00 Early Release for all programs

6/9/23: Last Day of School! Enjoy Your Summer!

UPCOMING EVENTS

https://www.hdmsreno.com/school-lunch-breakfast/


YEARBOOKS FOR SALESAVE THE DATE!

Visit www.buytheyearbook.com and enter School ID 708241

Save the Date 
for the Spring Mixer and  Fundraiser!

Who: All HDMS  Families are welcome!
When: May 12 from 4:30-6:30
Where: Coffeebar McCarren 
Why: Primary Program  Fundraiser
This will be a fun event for all! 
More details to come!

SPRING WORK BEE

http://www.buytheyearbook.com/


Adult + Child Dance in our brand new community
center! Students, bring a parent, grandparent,
aunt, uncle or caregiver! While this is an
Elementary fundraiser, all ages are welcome!

Desserts, photo opportunities, fun for the family
night out! Please bring a water bottle or cup to
keep our event green!

Friday, April 21, 2023   6:30-8:30 PM

$25 for one Adult + Child Ticket

Buy tickets HERE

ADULT + CHILD DANCE!

By purchasing bulbs and seeds for
your home or as gifts for others,
our Primary classrooms will benefit
from 50% of the sales! Thank you
for your support!

https://www.flowerpowerfundraisin
g.com/marketplace/seller/profile/s
hop/hdmsprimary/

FLOWER FUNDRAISER

https://www.flowerpowerfundraising.com/marketplace/seller/profile/shop/hdmsprimary/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/elementary-family-dance-tickets-609808743367
https://www.flowerpowerfundraising.com/marketplace/seller/profile/shop/hdmsprimary/


Question of the Week: “Why do children misplace things?"

A NOTE FROM OUR GREEN PARENTS GROUP

A MESSAGE FROM OUR MONTESSORI ADVISOR, MISS KALEIGH

Teach your child to get organized
Set up routines
Make a checklist
Make searching for lost things easier
Replacing lost things with new ones is not
advised.

Children are undisputed champions at losing
things-the lost and found at HDMS is evidence
of that! But why does this happen?

It’s natural for children to lose their stuff,
especially young school-age children. At this
stage of their development, children are ego-
centric in their thinking and live in the moment.
They can be oblivious to things outside
themselves, including the jacket they took off at
recess. 

How can you help your child stop losing things?

Helping your child keep track of things is a long
process, and may be challenging; but should get
easier as they get older.

Earth Day is coming up Saturday 22nd!

But what is Earth Day?? The first Earth Day was celebrated in 1970 when people organized to protest
the negative impacts of industrial development and raise awareness about the need to actively care. 

Speaking with kids about Earth Day is incredibly important. It’s a great opportunity to teach kids
about waste, pollution and climate change. Fueling their love for earth doesn’t have to be hard. Nor
should it be all doom and gloom. Focusing on the earth’s wonders always work best. Spend time
outside in the garden or in one of our area’s many parks! 

While it’s normal to want to protect
children from harsh truths, climate
change isn’t a problem we can ignore
and hope will go away. It’s important
to talk to our kids openly and
honestly and to draw on facts. It’s ok
if you yourself don’t know much about
climate change. You can do research
together! Here’s a simple guide from
BBC News that may help answer
questions.

As always, connect with us at
greenparents@hdmsreno.com

https://www.bbc.com/news/science-environment-24021772
mailto:greenparents@hdmsreno.com


PTO meeting Thursday April 20th at 5:30 PM Click Here for Zoom Link
Spring Picnic May 21st

The PTO would like to hear from you! What do you love about an HDMS staff member/teacher? Tell
us about it! We’d love to include shout outs to our staff/teachers from the parents. Ex: “I love the
weekly newsletter that Ms. Kelly sends out! I get a reminder when it’s my turn to bring something in
and highlights from the school newsletter. Thank you, Ms. Kelly!”

Upcoming PTO events 

PTO elections are happening now! If you’d like to run for a
position on the PTO please send an email to
pto@hdmspto.com. The Vice President position needs to be
filled, but we encourage you to run for any position on the
board. 

Call for student artwork1 The PTO is collecting submissions of
student artwork for next years school calendar. If you would
like to submit artwork please send it to pto@hdmspto.com. 

A NOTE FROM OUR PTO

NOTES FROM THE SNOWFLOWER CLASSROOM

Beowawe, Tuscarora and Snowflower classrooms have been so excited about the warm sunny weather!
We have taken to growing our brains outside on our beautiful outdoor patio. The kids love being
outside while they work!

NOTES FROM THE PRIMARY TEAM

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85430179297?pwd=UGFteXo2RVBOTnRuVVdxaFBZbHRnUT09
mailto:pto@hdmspto.com
mailto:pto@hdmspto.com


NOTES FROM THE PEAVINE CLASSROOM

Luca making coffee to

serve to adults of his

choice

Parts of a flower withdonated flowers

The children in Peavine have been enjoying many new practical life lessons, thanks to the many
donations by families and community members.

We are able to work on sewing, weaving, plant care, food preparation, coffee grinding, tea and coffee
making, and music all from generous contributions. Thanks to everyone for what they have given to
bring these lessons to life.

In the spirit of giving, one
kindergartener diligently saved
her coins at home and brought
in a donation for our
playground. We counted the
coins together, and along with
her family, she was happy to
make sure her donation would
get to the right place in our
administrative office. 

Painting outside
with a donated
easel

Making music on a lap

harp donated to class

Making music on a steeltongue drum donated to class



Thanks for the contributions of our classroom volunteers Emily, Mimi, Zoe, & Geeta.

This week's activities included observing acid-base reactions during our dancing popcorn experiment.
We also printed marbled paper.

We would like to remind Excelsior families that children need to bring water bottles, silverware, &
napkins.

Scholastic book orders have been sent home. Please place orders online. The class code for online
orders is Z6DDY and orders are due April 27, 2023.

Thank you, Excelsior families!

SBAC testing for 3rd graders will happen on Tuesday, May 2nd and Wednesday, May 3rd.
MAPS for 1-3rd graders will happen on May 17th. We will only be doing the reading as this test
session is to meet the requirements of Read by Three law.  

Thank you to Geeta and Mimi for helping in the class. 
Thank you to Sherri for helping the school find and hire the best staff. She is helping us to
interview our new Vice Principal and Grant Writer/Fundraiser position. These new positions will
help our school meet future goals for expansion and providing Montessori  education to more
students.

Testing

Please get good rest, eat a good breakfast, and talk about testing strategies that you use when doing
a test.

Volunteers

Planners
We are finishing up our third week of planner use. Keishla and I are seeing more challenging work
being chosen and more organizational skills being mastered. I will be putting completed work from
past weeks and current weeks in Transparent Classroom as we move forward. Please observe an
increase in work, maintenance of work or less work. These are great ways to start conversations
about what is working well and what needs to be changed or practiced. I am here if you have any
questions.

RUBY CLASSROOM

NOTES FROM THE ELEMENTARY TEAM
EXCELSIOR CLASSROOM



NOTES FROM THE ADOLESCENT TEAM

HIKING CREATIVE EXPRESSION CLASS

Students make homemade bread, Italian kebabs & chocolate covered strawberries!

CULINARY CREATIVE EXPRESSION CLASS



FREE COMMUNITY EVENTS

Check out Bowers Mansion Park's Programs on the Porch WILDLIFE EDITION Series! 



Reno Earth Day
April 22nd, 2023
11:00am – 5:00pm
Idlewild Park, Reno, NV

Join us at Idlewild Park
for this years annual Reno
Earth Day. Learn about
sustainability, recycling,
energy and much more
from local non profit and
educational groups. While
you’re at Reno Earth Day,
you can expect another
Great American Craft
Fair, live local musicians
and locally sourced beer.
Be sure to bring your
flask and reusable
shopping tote. In addition
to the complimentary
water fill stations,
aluminum bottled water
will be available for
purchase.

EARTH DAY AT IDEWILD PARK

FREE BOOK READING



FREE THERAPEUTIC CAMP


